
 
 

MEMORANDUM 
 

 

 

 

TO:  All TMSL Board Members, Team Captains and Interested Parties 

 

FROM: Carl A. Piccarreta, President 

  Tucson Metro Soccer League 

  

RE:  Player Registration 

 

DATE: November 21, 2013 

 

 

 

 

With the introduction of on-line registration and the option of presenting to the match referee either a 

ASSA/TMSL player pass or alternative ID, there is some confusion about what is required and when 

for a player to play on any given Sunday match. 

 

The TMSL By-laws are very clear. 

 

First, we play by the rules of USSF and ASSA, our National and State affiliation, respectively.  These 

rules require a player pass for every registered player.  Although team captains may choose to use the 

pass or an alternative ID (driver’s license, etc.) on Sunday the rules still require the creation of a player 

pass credential.  This requires every potential player to provide to TMSL a passport quality photograph 

of himself.  Absent a player pass, no player is eligible to play in a TMSL or State sanctioned match.  

There are NO exceptions.   

 

Second, in order to play on Sunday, the by-laws are clear – see Section V, paragraph 10 “Games – All 

players must be registered no later than Wednesday in order to play on Sunday”.  Stated 

differently, you cannot register on-line on Friday and play on Sunday.  You cannot play on Sunday 

unless your on-line or paper registration, including a photograph, is completed no later than the 

Wednesday prior to your desired Sunday match. 

 

No TMSL Board Member, or the State Registrar, has the authority to override the TMSL By-laws. 

 

Thank you. 


